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President, Bill Smith, called the regular meeting of the Town Council to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall with council members Brad Korff, Kenneth Temme, and David Whipple present. Also present were Town Attorney Adam Farrar and Maintenance employee Garry Sierra.

David Whipple made a motion, seconded by Ken Temme, to approve the minutes from the March 13, 2007 meeting. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Ken Temme made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to approve the financial report ending March 31, 2007. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

David Whipple made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Pam Ambrose advised that she received an invoice from Commonwealth Engineers for a sewer tap analysis.  The invoice for the analysis was for approximately Three Hundred Dollars ($300.00).  Pam Ambrose advised that the current rate charged for the sewer rate analysis is Two Hundred Dollars ($200.00) and suggested that the council look at increasing the tap request fee to Three Hundred Dollars ($300.00).  After discussion, the council agreed that they will look into this.  
Pam Ambrose advised the council of an IACT Southwest Town Roundtable meeting in Ft. Branch on April 24th.  

Pam Ambrose informed the council that she received a telephone call from Gary Ivy, Center Street.  Mr. Ivy informed her of a water leak.  Pam Ambrose stated that, in the past, the Sewer Department has granted a sewer adjustment based on what the Evansville Water Department granted to the customer.  Pam Ambrose advised that Mr. Ivy was paying for 53,000 gallons of sewage discharge when there was no discharge into the sewer.  Pam Ambrose informed the council that the Evansville Water Department does not charge for sewage on a water leak.  The council will take this under advisement. 
Pam Ambrose inquired whether Brad Korff had spoken with the Area Plan Commission regarding the Kelly Mitchell sewer tap on Darmstadt Road.  Brad Korff advised the APC that only one (1) tap has been issued for both pieces of property.  
OLD BUSINESS:
Kenneth Temme made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to pass ORDINANCE 2007-3 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING AND ESTABLISHING GUIDELINES AND SPECIFICATIONS FOR DRIVEWAY CULVERTS.  The motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

NEW BUSINESS:
None.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Ken Temme inquired about repair of the railroad tracks across Boonville-New Harmony Road at the 4-H Center.  Garry Sierra advised that reconstruction of the railroad crossing would be done at the end of the month.  

Ken Temme inquired about the status of mowing.  Garry Sierra advised that the bush hog has been repaired, and the Maintenance Department will take care of mowing within the next week or two.

Ken Temme suggested that the Town be proactive in keeping the corn down at the intersection of Hoing and Darmstadt Roads.

David Whipple stated that he would be contacting David Hynes of Commonwealth Engineers to be present at the next meeting to give an update on the Inflow and Infiltration Study.  

ATTORNEY COMMENTS:
No attorney comments.

GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:
Garry Sierra stated that he was working on a situation on Boonville-New Harmony Road.  

Garry Sierra reported that someone would meet with him on May 1st regarding inner liners.

Garry Sierra provided the council with a copy of a letter from Commonwealth Engineers granting three (3) taps on Darmstadt Road to David Bryant.  Brad Korff stated that three (3) taps requested by Mr. Brune had previously been denied based on information received from Commonwealth Engineers, and that before any more taps could be granted in that area, Mr. Brune would need to be granted three (3) taps.  David Whipple stated that he would contact Commonwealth Engineers to get clarification on whether there are three (3) taps available for Mr. Brune and three (3) taps available for Mr. Bryant. 

Garry Sierra commented that the sewer truck has recently had transmission problems.

RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:
Resident Carol Schlumpf suggested passing on fees and add an increased amount to cover costs.  Adam Farrar stated that he does not believe the Town has the right to charge additional fees on costs.  She also inquired how much money had been spent on the sewer truck within the last year.  Additionally, she questioned how the election is publicized.  Pam Ambrose advised that the election is advertised in the newspaper and signs were made last year and put up around town.

Resident David Klueg inquired about sewer rates for unmetered customers.  The council advised that they are looking at several different options for unmetered customers.   Additionally, Mr. Klueg inquired about the status of the flow totes.  Garry Sierra reported that the flow totes were installed but had not been calibrated.

Resident Jim O’Risky inquired about sewer rates for unmetered customers.  The council advised that they are looking at several different options for unmetered customers.   

Resident Charlie Yocum questioned the well rate.  He expressed concern about the efficiency of the sewer system.  Mr. Yocum inquired what options the council was looking at.  The council indicated that were looking at metering the inlet and possible a two-tier billing system.  Mr. Yocum inquired about the timeline of implementing one of the options.  David Whipple indicated the council would look at the options before the end of the year but stated that implementation would not be by the end of the year.  

Resident Ed Lockridge also expressed concern about the sewer rate for unmetered customers.  

Residents Wayne and Karon Wathen expressed concern over the sewer rate for unmetered customers.  Ms. Wathen suggested metering the pump station.  The council indicated this would not be a good option since some customer share a pump station.  

Resident Mallory Lowe also expressed concern over the sewer rate for unmetered customers.  

Resident Carol Schlumpf inquired when the last sewer rate increase took effect and explained the reason for the rate increase to residents present at the meeting.  

Irene Sollman daughter of a Town resident suggested that the council look at the options for unmetered customers and also suggested the council look into grants.

The meeting adjourned at 9:04 p.m.
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Pamela A. Ambrose

Clerk-Treasurer

